                     REPORT OF THE DEPUTY CHIEF EXECUTIVE 

TO THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL ON 28th MARCH 2011
	TITLE:
	High Frequency Bus Service connecting MediaCityUK, Salford Shopping City and Salford Crescent station – Legal Agreement


RECOMMENDATION:

That the Leader of the Council:

1. Authorises the Deputy Chief Executive, or his nominated representative, to sign a legal agreement between the City Council and GMPTE and between the City Council and the University of Salford as previously outlined in the report approved in principle by the Leader on the 14th February 2011.  

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:


Following the previous report to the Leader on the 14th February agreements have now been made by both the GMPTE and The University of Salford confirming their financial commitments to the bus service in line with those expressed in the previous report.  

As a result a legal agreement has now been drafted between the City Council and Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive and a separate side agreement has been drafted between the City Council and the University to formalise their commitments.  

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:


None
KEY DECISION: 
 Yes. 
KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
· Connecting People to Opportunities
EQUALITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND IMPLICATIONS:-  
All buses and any infrastructure developed will be DDA compliant, and will provide greater access to MediaCityUK and Salford Quays than is currently available.
ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

The overall assessment of risk is low to medium. This new service has been requested by the community and partners in order to improve the access to the Media City. 
SOURCE OF FUNDING:  
It has been confirmed that funding for this service comes from the Media Enterprise Zone fund as previously budgeted.   There is sufficient resource to do this.  

LEGAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by Tony Hatton ext 2904.

Legal Services have reviewed the legal aspects of the agreements and have commented upon them.   
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by Joanne Hardman Ext: 3156
The previously approved Media Enterprise Zone budget would be used to fund potential costs associated with the possible transport subsidy.  The achievement of income will offset this – actual income levels will be built into MediaCityUK budgets following regular monitoring meetings with GMPTE.
OTHER DIRECTORATES CONSULTED: 
Sustainable Regeneration (Chris Findley)
CONTACT OFFICER:

TEL. NO.
0161 660 3691

Jane Deane (Programme Director) 

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): All Wards
Kevin Brady

Deputy Chief Executive.
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